

File / dossier : 6.01.07 Date: 2021-06-21 Edocs: 6621957

Oral Presentation

Exposé oral

Written submission from the **Town of Blind River**

Mémoire de la ville de Blind River

In the Matter of the

À l'égard de

Cameco Corporation, **Blind River Refinery**

Cameco Corporation, Raffinerie de Blind River

Application to renew licence for Cameco Corporation's Blind River Refinery

Demande de renouvellement de permis pour la raffinerie de Blind River appartenant à **Cameco Corporation**

Commission Public Hearing

Audience publique de la Commission

November 24, 2021

24 novembre 2021





OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

11 Hudson St./rue Hudson P.O. Box/C.P. 640 Blind River, Ontario POR 1B0 **BUREAU DU MAIRE**

June 21, 2021

Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission 280 Slater Street P.O. Box 1046 Otttawa. ON K1P 5S9

Attention: Louise Levert

Re: LICENSE RENEWAL FOR CAMECO'S BLIND RIVER REFINERY

Dear Ms. Levert

The Corporation of the Town of Blind River has been contacted by Terry Davis, Manager of Cameco Corporation to be part of the intervention process for the renewal of Cameco's Blind River operations, license renewal.

We are very fortunate to have Cameco in our community. Over the years Chris Astles and now Terry Davis have made annual presentations to Town Council as well as making a presentation at our public information sessions and to community groups such as the Blind River Rotary. We receive up to date reports on the plant's emissions testing as well as hearing of the plant's operations.

Cameco Blind River Operations has been adherent to all safety guidelines as reflected in their incredible safety record. I have personally taken tours of the Cameco Refinery and was equally impressed with the attention given to safe working conditions.

The community of Blind River has benefitted from both the company and employees generosity. Through the Cameco Community Care's Day, employees have reached out to assist not for profit groups to improve their operations.

Council supports Cameco's Blind River Refinery license renewal process and we look forward to watching their continued success for many years to come.

Sincerely,

Sally Hagman

Mayor